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Michigan Occupational Therapy Association 

 

Membership numbers  

 

Thank you for your continued 
membership as an associated of 
MiOTA. Our membership has 
grown this past month with the 
largest membership category 
being in student membership. It is 
great to see our student 
engagement, thank you educators 
for encouraging membership as 
we know your influencing the 
professional involvement of your 
students. 

We have had a membership drive 
of a 20% discount during the 
month of April through May 15th  
and unfortunately did not grow 
any OT or OTA membership 
during April.  As the membership 
director, I approach every 
encounter with a peer 
occupational therapy professional 
with some type of reference to 
MiOTA. Please talk about the 

membership discount and 
encourage members to attend. 
Have your elevator speech ready 
– Why are you a member? Is it 
networking? Professional 
engagement? Giving back to the 
profession? Being informed about 
potential issues impacting the 
practice of occupational therapy?  

Thank you for your membership. 
We are looking forward to 
celebrating our association’s 100-
year anniversary in October. It will 
be a great conference.  Sincerely, 
Cathleen Johnson, Membership 
Director 

  
MiOTA’s 100th Anniversary 

 

 

MiOTA is celebrating 100 
years.  At this year's 
conference everyone will have 
the opportunity to bid at the 
silent auction on a lap quilt/wall 
hanging (see photo). This quilt 
was made by one of the 
residents at Masonic Pathways 
in Alma Michigan.  This 

resident who happens to be 
100 years old, spent at least 5 
days a week quilting and made 
this quilt during November, 
December 2018 finishing it in 
January, 2019.  In her words, 
“quilting is my job, I just went to 
work every day”. By the way, 
one key factor I failed to 
mention is that this resident is 
legally blind. The several years 
without vision did not prevent 
her from pursuing her hobbies 
and goals of continuing to quilt. 
However, due to a recent fall 
she has had a set back and 
may not be quilting any longer, 
so she and her daughter have 
donated this wonderful gift to 
our profession.   

So: 

Come to the Annual 
Conference in Frankenmuth 
Thursday, October 10th - 
Saturday, October 12th. 
 

Come bid on this wonderful 
quilt.   
 

Come celebrate your 
profession.   

 
 
Come celebrate with your 
peers.  
 

It’s never too early to start 
getting excited for our 
Michigan’s 100th year of OT!  
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MOTEC News 

MOTEC (Michigan 
Occupational Therapy 
Education Consortium) would 
like to remind you of the 
upcoming free Fieldwork 
Educator Days in 2019: 

Empowering the Future of 
OT 

Friday, May 10th- Western 
Michigan University 

Friday, September 27th- Wayne 
State University 

Friday, November 8th- 
University of Michigan Flint 

All days will include the same 
program content. Participants 
will receive 6 free professional 
development units (PDUs). 

The content will include tips for 
new fieldwork educators, 
strategies for adjusting 
supervision styles to meet 
diverse student needs, entry-
level scoring guidance using 
the AOTA Fieldwork 
Performance Evaluation 
(FWPE) for the OT and OTA 
student, administrative updates 
on MiOTA, AOTA, and ACOTE 
topics, as well as tips from prior 
students on creating a positive 
fieldwork experience. 

Registration forms are 
available through your local 
OT/OTA academic programs 
as well as on the MOTEC page 
of the MiOTA website. 
https://www.mota.org/motec.ph
p 

Promoting Evidence-Based 
Practice with Partnerships 

Evidence-based practice (EBP) 
has become an expectation of 
occupational therapy 
practitioners, yet barriers 
prevent therapists from 
effectively incorporating EBP 
principles into their daily 
practice. An article written by 
Zapletal, Vesy, and Johnson 
(2018) suggests an effective 
strategy that could be used to 
bridge the gap between 
research and clinical practice. 
By collaborating with academic 
institutions, through Level II 
Fieldwork affiliations, fieldwork 
educators reported changes in 
attitudes towards EBP as well 
as changes in their practice 
with incorporation of new 
information, techniques, and 
treatment. For further 
information, you can locate this 
article in the September 24, 
2018 issue of OT Practice.  

If you are interested in taking 
fieldwork students, please 
reach out to your local 
academic programs! The 
contact list for all programs in 
the state of Michigan can be 
found on the MOTEC page of 
the MiOTA website using the 
link above. Thank you to all in 
the state who support fieldwork 
education.  

Reference: 

Zapletal, A., Vesey, M., & 
Johnson, C. R. (2018). 
Promoting evidence-
based practice within 
clinical-academic 
partnerships. OT 
Practice, September 24, 
24-25. 

 
 

The MiOTA Membership 
committee is encouraging ALL 
OT PROGRAMS to invite us to 
come speak to your class. We 
want to share with students the 
importance of becoming 
a MiOTA member, what 
membership dues account for, 
what changes are happening in 
the Michigan OT world and 
answer any questions we can. 
The meetings are brief and can 
be held during a class or SOTA 
meeting via Skype, phone 
conference or in person.  
 
Please contact Sonny Grendel 
with any questions and if you 
would like to schedule a time 
for one of us to come speak. 
Thank you!  
 
Email: sonnykay12@gmail.com 
 

Member Spotlight 

  

Name and 
Qualifications:  Jayne 
Yatczak, PhD, OTRL 
 
Where do you practice OT? 
My current OT practice is in 
academia. I am the Program 
Director of Eastern Michigan 
University’s occupational 
therapy program. My primary 
practice area is older adults.  

https://www.mota.org/motec.php
https://www.mota.org/motec.php
mailto:sonnykay12@gmail.com
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When / where did you 
graduate from school? I have 
a Bachelor’s degree in 
psychology from the University 
of Michigan. I received my 
Bachelors and Masters in 
occupational therapy from 
Eastern Michigan University. I 
also have a Graduate 
Certificate in Gerontology 
specializing in dementia care 
from Eastern Michigan 
University. Your higher 
qualifications?  I completed 
my PhD in anthropology at 
Wayne State University.   
 
What do you enjoy doing 
outside of work? That’s a 
tough question. I like to do a lot 
of different things. I enjoy being 
physically active. I run and I 
teach four different types of 
Zumba classes. I am a 
Michigan Master Gardener. I 
also enjoy reading and knitting. 
I am always looking to try 
something new. Cheese 
making is next on the list. I am 
from the Upper Peninsula and 
enjoy going home to visit, 
especially in the winter. I do not 
ski, I just have to have snow.  
 
What made you want to be 
an occupational therapist? I 
became interested in 
occupational therapy while 
working for Washtenaw County 
Community Mental Health. I 
was a job coach and OT 
seemed interesting. A co-
worker asked me if I wanted to 
go back to school. I said, 
“Sure.” She went for social 
work and I went for OT.  
 
What’s your involvement 
with MIOTA? Currently, I am 
the member-at-large/secretary.  

 
What do you like about 
MIOTA/ why should people 
join? The annual conference is 
always a great educational 
experience. I also like the 
webinars. Those are a few of 
the things that MiOTA has to 
offer. I also believe we have a 
professional responsibility to be 
members of MiOTA.  
 

Advocacy Updates 

 

On February 21, 2019, MiOTA 
held its annual Lansing Lobby 
Day of advocacy for OTs, 
OTAs, and students around the 
state of Michigan.  Our turnout 
this year was incredible: over 
170 OTs, OTAs, and students 
attended!  Many Occupational 
Therapy education programs 
around the state were well 
represented with students and 
professors coming from all 
areas of the state.  With recent 
election changes, our 
professional advocates had to 
opportunity to educate over 40 
new legislative members on 
what OT is and what OT does.    

MiOTA held a training session 
in the morning with MiOTA 
lobbyist, John Smalley and 
MiOTA Lobby Day committee 
members Michael O’Connor, 
Steven Eberth, and Advocacy 
Director Jeannie Kunz.   The 
OT advocates held with many 
meetings and conversations 
with Michigan Senators and 
House Representatives to 
discuss Auto No-Fault 

insurance reforms.  With on-
going debates and pending 
legislative changes to 
Michigan’s Auto No-Fault laws, 
our message was well-timed!  
MiOTA's 170-strong advocated 
for clients and patients to our 
legislators.  We reviewed 
opposition to torte-only 
insurance programming and to 
fee-scheduling which may limit 
access to Occupational 
Therapy services.  We support 
Michigan’s cost-reduction 
strategies as well as preserving 
motor vehicle accident 
survivors’ access to funding for 
sufficient medical and 
rehabilitative benefits and 
retaining some form of lifetime 
injury coverage for residents.   

MiOTA is proud to have had a 
strong voice in Lansing to 
advocate for reasonable Auto 
No-Fault insurance reform 
while maintaining access to 
care and benefits for our clients 
in our great state!  

Since Lansing Lobby day, 
there have been follow up 
meetings scheduled with OT 
constituents and MiOTA’s 
advocacy team with interested 
legislators.  This is an exciting 
step toward action and a 
perfect demonstration of how 
our united voice can be 
powerful to lawmakers.  
Partnering with your state 
legislators is a key aspect to 
continued high-quality 
occupational therapy services.     

In addition to MiOTA’s 
advocacy efforts on Auto No-
Fault insurance reform, the 
Advocacy Committee is 
following nationwide legislative 
trends regarding Health Care 
reform and a multitude of 



SPRING 2019 4 

 

 

Medicaid-related changes.  
Statewide areas to monitor 
include insurance caps and 
ABA therapy, co-pay 
legislation, and pain 
management initiatives and 
opportunities.  Areas to be 
monitored and supported are 
School-Based Occupational 
Therapy Service Delivery and 
Mental Health Supports.  We 
are watching regulatory issues 
that concern scope of practice 
challenges by other 
professions and accepting new 
treatment techniques within our 
scope of practice.  We are 
reviewing and discussing 
upcoming legislative issues 
within the state, including 
interstate licensures and 
occupational licensing 
concerns.     

Thank you for your continued 
support of MiOTA so we can 
advocacy and support our 

profession today and 
tomorrow.  Keep Calm and 
Lobby On! 

Jeannie Kunz, MOT, OTR/L, 
BCP 

Advocacy Director 

 

 

Communications Updates: 

Seeking Newsletter 

Coordinator: The 

Communications Committee is 

looking for a new Newsletter 

coordinator. The purpose of the 

MiOTA Newsletter is to provide 

a regular update to all 

members on issues and 

information pertinent to the 

practice of OT in the State of 

Michigan.  If you are interested, 

contact Joanna Coddington 

<jcoddington@mhsa.com>stat

e.  

In Search of Chapter Leaders: 

The Western Chapter is 

seeking a new regional chapter 

leader. Regional chapter 

leaders assist with organizing 

chapter meetings and speakers 

for meetings.  

 

If you or someone you know 

are interested in either of these 

positions, please contact 

Joanna Coddington at the 

MiOTA Office at: 

jcoddington@mhsa.com 

Regional Chapters: 

The Michigan OT/OTA General 
Rules require 20 hours of 
continuing education for the 
licensure renewal. Attending 
local chapter meetings is a 
great way to earn one free 
continuing education hour and 
network with other local 
practitioners. Chapter 
information can be found on 
the MiOTA website under the 
Communications tab on the 
home page. MiOTA members 
are encouraged to attend any 
MiOTA chapter meeting 
regardless of their home 
geographic area.  

 

Here is some information 
regarding 2019 meetings. We 
look forward to seeing you 
there! 

Southwest Chapter:  

Next meeting: Tuesday, May 
21, 2019 
Topic: How Did WMU OT and 
the Sammons Center for 
Innovation Standardize an 
Assessment? 
Location: Rider/Sammons 
Residence, 2622 Winchell Ave, 
Kalamazoo, MI 49008 

 

Lansing Chapter:  

Next meeting:  June 2019 (date 
tbd).  

mailto:jcoddington@mhsa.com


SPRING 2019 5 

 

 

Topic: student presentations 

Location: Red Cedar Spirits, 
2000 Merritt Rd, East Lansing, 
MI 48823; (517) 908-9950 

 

Please visit the MiOTA website 
Communications Page for 
more information regarding 
Special Interest Groups, 
Special Focus Groups, and 
Regional Chapters. If you are 
interested in establishing a new 
Special Interest Group, Focus 
Group, or Regional Chapter 
please contact the MiOTA 
office. 

2019 MiOTA Student 
Scholarship Winner: 

 

 

 

 The MiOTA Student 
Scholarship Committee chose 
Nada Metti as the 2019 MiOTA 
Scholarship winner! There 
were seven applicants for the 
scholarship this year. The 
selection committee included 

OTs, OTAs, recent OTA and 
OT alumni, academic fieldwork 
coordinators, and academic 
faculty members. Nada is a 
GVSU Hybrid student. Along 
with MiOTA, Nada is a member 
of Omicron Delta Kappa- 
National Leadership Honor 
Society, AOTA, World 
Federation of Occupational 
Therapy. She serves as 
student representative to 
GVSU’s OT department 
curricular committee, is the 
president of the GVSU hybrid 
program’s Student 
Occupational Therapy 
Association (SOTA), and 
serves on the student advisory 
board for Promoting 
Interprofessional Education for 
Students (PIPES). Nada has a 
passion for service learning 
and was previously GVSU’s 
Service learning committee co-
chair, and has served the 
Michigan Ovarian Cancer 
Society, Community 
Organizing Advocacy Training 
(COAST) 

Financial Director Report 
 

Financial Report as of March 
31, 2019 
 
Income: $11,315.12 
Expenses: $9,266.03 
Net Income: $2,049.09 
 
Checking balance: $28,702.84 
Savings balance: $2,507.25 
Scholarship CD: $23,058.00 
 
Cindy Klinger, COTAL, MIOTA 
Financial Director 

MiOTA 2019 
Conference 

Based on feedback from 
membership, Fall Conference 
will be Thursday, October 10-
Saturday, October 12 at the 
Bavarian Inn in Frankenmuth 
Michigan. We are looking 
forward to celebrating the 100 
year anniversary of the 
Michigan Occupational 
Therapy Association with lots 
of exciting events. There is still 
time for exhibitors and 
sponsors to register, but early 
bird registration will end May 
31st, 2019. To register as an 
exhibitor, please see the 
attached registration form at 
the end of the newsletter or 
visit the MiOTA webpage. 
Applications for student 
ambassadors are now 
available on the MiOTA 
Website and will also be 
attached at the end of this 
newsletter. Student 
ambassador applications are 
due September 3, 2019. 
Conference registration will 
open soon on the MiOTA 
webpage under the “Fall 
Conference” tab. Details 
regarding accommodations 
and presentations can also be 
found on the MiOTA webpage. 
We are looking forward to 
celebrating our centennial 
anniversary with you all in 
October!  
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MiOTA is looking for a few individuals to run for office this year. 
Communication Director: This position appoints, (with the approval of the Executive Committee) and oversees the 
Coordinators of the Newsletter, Website and Listserv coordinator as well as Networking Committees and the subsections of 
the Networking Committee (Special Interest Sections [SIS] and Chapters). They discharge the duties of the Leader of the 
Executive Committee in the absence of the Leader; perform other such duties as are assigned by the Executive Committee, 
and orient incoming elected director at least two (2) months prior to the first day of the fiscal year before the elected 
member assumes office. 
 
Financial Director: This position is responsible for managing the fiscal affairs of the Corporation so that the financial 
resources are available to allow the Corporation to achieve its goals. They prepare the budget and present it to the 
Executive Committee for approval. Act in an advisory capacity to the Agent of the Corporation. Keep full and accurate 
accounts of all receipts and disbursements of the Corporation or delegate to an Agent for the Corporation as specified 
within a contract. Arrange for the annual review of the corporation accounts by a qualified accountant. 

Submit written statements of financial affairs to the Executive Committee for all Executive Committee meetings and at other 
intervals as it determines. Review submitted Co-Sponsoring Activity with MiOTA Worksheets and Cost Projections 
Worksheets with other interested parties and informs the person or persons of acceptance, need for revision, or denial of 
the proposal. Orient incoming elected director at least two (2) months prior to the first day of the fiscal year before the 
elected member assumes office.  Perform other such duties as are assigned by the Executive Committee. 
If any member has interest in any of these positions, please contact the MiOTA office. To be eligible, nominees must be 
members of both MiOTA and AOTA registered within the state of Michigan to practice and have served on at least one 
committee of the corporation. A waiver of these qualifications may be granted by a majority vote of the Executive 
Committee. More information can be shared. Individuals may want to communicate with current officers for more in-depth 
discussion about the positions to assist in making a decision to be nominated for the offices.  Deadline is June 15, 2019.  If 
interested,  please contact MiOTA Office. 

Michigan Special Education Advisory Committee 

MiOTA has been a organizational representative on Michigan’s Special Education Advisory Committee since September 2018.  
The Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) mandates each state have an advisory panel to provide input to the 
State Board of Education and the Michigan Department of Education.  The Committee is made up of 33 individuals 
(administrators, providers, advocates, and consumers) concerned with the education of all children, including students with 
disabilities.  The committee meets monthly during the school year.  The mission of the SEAC is to support opportunities for all 
students in Michigan and especially those with disabilities by gathering, sharing, and disseminating information with the public; 
advising the State Board of Education; and working with the Office of Special Education.  

The three priorities for the 2018/19 year include:   

1.  Understand and support the Michigan Department of Education’s work in it’s long-term process of state systemic 
improvement in support of the Top 10 in 10 priorities. 

2. Mandatory professional learning for both incoming special and general educators as well as current educators, to build 
their capacity to effectively serve students with IEPs in the least restrictive environment. 

3. Michigan’s Read by Grade Three Law:  The Read by Grade Three law includes challenges and implications for 
students reading below grade level and for special education programs and services. 

 

Donna Case is the delegate that represents MiOTA for a three-year term while Kirsten Matthews is the alternate.  For more 
information about SEAC click on  https://seac.cenmi.org/.   

 

https://seac.cenmi.org/


SPRING 2019 7 

 

 

 



SPRING 2019 8 

 

 

 



SPRING 2019 9 

 

 

 



SPRING 2019 10 

 

 

     



SPRING 2019 11 

 

 

MiOTA Executive Committee Board Member  

Nomination/Application Form 

1. Term you are requesting nomination for : _______________________  
(all positions in MiOTA are in 2-year terms; terms will run January 1, 2016- December 31st, 2017) 

2. Position you are requesting nomination for (check one): 
o Finance Director 
o Communications Director 
o Advocacy Director 

3. Your AOTA membership #:_______________________ Expiration/Renewal Date: ___________ 
4. Your MiOTA membership #: _____________________  Expiration/Renewal Date: ___________ 
5. State of Michigan license #:______________________ Expiration/Renewal Date: ___________ 

 

Information to be included on the voting ballot: 

Please provide information about yourself and why you feel you are a suitable candidate for this position (please include information 
about yourself (biography), current/past work/practice experience, number of years practicing as a clinician, previous experience that 
supports position you are running for, committees and activities you have served on in MiOTA and/or AOTA, and/or platform on which 
you are running).  Please be concise. 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ ________
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ _ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ _____
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ _ 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ __
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ _ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ _
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ _ 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

By signing this form (initials for electronic transmittal), you agree, that should you be elected, you will serve the term as outlined 
by the Bylaws and Standard Operating Procedures of the Michigan Occupational Therapy Association Corporation. 

 

Printed Name: ___________________________________  Signature: ______________________________ Date: ____________ 

 

Please submit to the MiOTA office via email, fax or mail (postmark must be on or by nomination due date). 

FOR 2019 ELECTIONS: Return completed Nomination form by June 15th, 2019 to: 

Michigan Occupational Therapy Association   **   124 W. Allegan, Ste 1900     **    Lansing, MI  48933 

Fax: (517)-484-4442  **   Email: office@miota.org 

Please contact us by email (above) or phone: (517) 267-3918 should you have any questions or need assistance.  Thank you. 

mailto:office@miota.org
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Award Nomination Form 

 

Name of Nominator:     ______________________________________Date:  ___________________                        

Street Address:  _______________________________________________________________________ 

City:   ________________________________________ State:   _______________ Zip: _____________ 

E-mail Address:  ______________________________________________________________________ 

Phone (W): _____________________________________ (H):  _________________________________ 

Part A: Use this portion for all the awards except Departmental Membership:     

Name of award:  ______________________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee:  ________________________________ MiOTA membership #:  _______________ 

Street Address:  _______________________________________________________________________ 

City:   ________________________________________ State:   _______________ Zip: _____________ 

E-mail Address:  ______________________________________________________________________ 

Directions: return this form along with a narrative of at least 50 words specific to the award purpose  

and criteria, (listed on page 6). Also include a curriculum vitae or resume of the nominated individual by 
September 1, 2012.  Please make sure information is accurate as this facilitates the determination of awards by 
the Awards Committee via specific information and examples of qualification for the award. 

Part B: Use this portion for the Departmental Membership Award Only 

Name of Department:  __________________________________________________________________ 

Street Address:  _______________________________________________________________________ 

City:   ________________________________________ State:   _______________ Zip: _____________ 

E-mail Address:  ______________________________________________________________________ 

List the name and MiOTA membership # of all applicable departmental personnel along with number of  OT  
staff within the department. 

 

 

Please complete a separate form for each nomination if making more (feel free to copy this form). Be sure to 
send a narrative and curriculum vitae by September 1st, 2019. 

MiOTA 
124 W. Allegan St., Suite  1900  
Lansing, MI 48933  
Fax 517 484-4442 
 


